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Steven E. Watson Jennifer R. Lyon
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February 12%, 2024

The Honorable April Long
County Clerk

Johnson County

204 South Buffalo Ave
Cleburne, Texas 76033

RE: Auditor’s Report — FY24 Q1 County Clerk’s Cash Bonds

Dear Ms. Long,

Summary

In accordance with Local Government Code, Section 115, the Auditor’s Office performed a
review of the County Clerk’s “County Courts-at-Law” Cash Bonds for the quarter ended
December 2023, of the 2024 fiscal year.

Background

The County Clerk’s Office serves as clerk and custodian of records for the commissioner’s court,
constitutional county court and statutory county courts, and hold funds in trust at the direction of
the court. Additionally, the office acts as a recorder and custodian of important public records,
including all bonds, deeds, birth and death certificates, assumed names and livestock brands,
ensuring that records are maintained in a secure, archival manner, and issues marriage licenses.

Scope
Our review was limited to the examination of Odyssey Cash Bond accounts for the County

Clerk’s “County Courts-at-Law”, bank reconciliation reports, and disbursements, for the quarter
ended December 2023.






RE: FY24 Q1 CC Cash Bonds Audit Letter Draft

April Long <along@johnsoncountytx.org>
Fri 01-Mar-24 1:56 PM

To:Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Cc:Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>

Thank you, | see no issue with this audit.

Thank you,

Apeil Py

Cc: Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>
Subject: FW: FY24 Q1 CC Cash Bonds Audit Letter Draft

Please review the attached draft and respond with any questions and/or a response for commissioners court record.

SW

From: Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>
Sent: Monday, February 12, 2024 11:42 AM

To: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Subject: FY24 Q1 CC Cash Bonds Audit Letter Draft

Steve,

Attached is the Draft Letter for this audit.
Please forward for approval.

Thank you,

Kathy Rice

Audit Manager

Johnson County Auditor's Office
817-556-6953 x1618

KRice@JohnsonCountyTX.org



